STARK COUNTY COMMUNITY UNIT SCHOOL DISTRICT #100

Stark, Knox, Marshall, Henry & Peoria Counties, Illinois
Regular Meeting – May 18, 2020
The Stark County Community Unit School District #100 Board of Education met virtually for a regular session on Monday, May 18, 2020 at the Stark County Elementary School.  Members present were Emily Holman, Matthew Nagode, Ann Orwig, Brian Rewerts, Elizabeth Rumbold, David Steward, and Bruce West.   Also present were Dr. Nick Sutton, Superintendent; Jeff Utsinger, Jr. High/High School Principal; Jenna Bibb, Elementary Principal; Anne Snyder, Director of Student Services; Dale Heinold, IT; Brett Elliott, incoming Superintendent;  Scott Burge, Farnsworth; John Versetti, Bernardi Securities;  John Leezer, Leezer Insurance Agency;  citizens of the district and members of the press.  
The meeting was called to order by President, Mrs. Orwig, at 6:22 p.m.
Mrs. Orwig announced that during the virtually meeting(s), if anyone had a visitor comment, they should e-mail their comment to Dr. Sutton and he would read them during the Visitor Comments.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to approve the consent calendar.  Items approved under the consent calendar were:

-     Approval of the April 20, 2020 minutes

-     Approval of the April Activity Funds, Imprest Fund and Treasurer’s reports;
· Approval of the April LEA checks as follows: City of Wyoming $636.59, Stark County CUSD 100 $136,375.04, BC/BS of Illinois $46,525.86, Guardian $356.49, Guardian $2,630.20, Guardian $436.32, Guardian $564.22, Michelle Loeffler $350.00, School Consulting Inc.  $1,300.00, State Disbursement Unit $1,000.00, , VISA $72.56, VISA $931.97, Stark County CUSD 100 $141,619.26, U.S. Postal Service $500.00,  Jennifer Nutzhorn $200.00, Imprest Fund $2,344.51.  
Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mr. Steward, seconded by Mrs. Rumbold, to approve the May bills of $93,209.13.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.  
There were no visitor comments.

Administrative Reports:
Mrs. Bibb reported that as of May 15, 2020,  37.88% of students are meeting the end of the year fluency standards as measured by Eureka Math assessments.  A number of teachers have “attended” free webinars and ISBE networking sessions during the school closure.  Seven teachers attended the IMSE’s Orton-Gillingham virtual training.  Mr. Thake did a virtual field day with students.  Pre-school screenings have been rescheduled.
Mr. Utsinger reported several virtual events had been posted to the website including a Rebel Rally highliting the retiring teachers, Senior Awards Night, and NHS Induction.  A virtual Graduation and 8th Grade Promotion is in progress.  
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Dr. Sutton reported the Jr. High roof repair was in its second week.  The administrators had met earlier in the day to discuss end of year procedures and teachers’ institute.  Summer maintenance projects have begun.  Initial planning on the CARES grant is underway.  
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Nagode, to approve the FY21 Title I plan modifying it from a targeted group to a whole school plan.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
Discussion was held regarding a hiring freeze and unless information is received that revenue is forthcoming, the consensus was to hold off hiring new staff members unless absolutely necessary.

Motion was made by Mr. Steward, seconded by Mrs. West, to authorize the Superintendent to let bids for 2020-2021 bread, milk, trash pick-up and publication of the Rebel Reporter.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
Discussion was held regarding attendance at the Triple I Conference.  Motion was made by Mr. Steward, seconded by Mrs. Rumbold, to approve the Superintendent and one Board member to attend the Triple I Conference and all necessary registration costs.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
John Leezer  presented information of the property/Casualty and Workers’ Comp insurance for FY21.  The overall cost increased from $121,802 to $124,949, the deductible changed from $1,000 to $2,500, and increased coverage if the need arise for temporary housing should a building be destroyed.   Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve the Property/Casualty and Workers’ Comp Insurance Renewal for FY21.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mr. Nagode, seconded by Ms. Holman, to approve the 2020-2021 IESA dues of $845.00.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Discussion was held regarding the continuation of delivering meals to families through June.  Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Nagode, to approve delivering food during the summer through the month of June.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
Dr. Sutton reported the custodians have begun their summer projects and there is no need for additional maintenance help at this time.  However, Dale Heinold believes he will need help with chromebook maintenance and tech issues beginning in July.

Architect Scott Burge and John Versetti, bond underwriter, presented information regarding the Toulon campus renovation, timelines, issuance of bonds, and tax caps.  The Board directed the superintendent to prepare a resolution for presentation at the June meeting.
Items for the next meeting:  Approval of bread, milk, trash pick-up and publication of the
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Rebel Reporter, discussion and approval of continuing summer food deliveries, possible action of selling bonds, and student handbooks.

Motion was made by Mr. West, seconded by Mr. Steward, to adjourn to Executive Session for the purpose of discussing performance, employment, discipline or dismissal of employees at 7:42 p.m.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Rewerts, to reconvene from

Executive Session at 8:04 p.m. and to hold the Executive Session Minutes, Not for Release.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to approve the Executive Session Minutes of April 20, 2020, Not for Release.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Ms. Holman, to approve the maternity leave of Courtney Kunkel beginning on or around October 16, 2020 until February 1, 2021.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. West, to approve the maternity leave of Kyli Whittle beginning on or around September 30, 2020 until late November/early December.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.
Mrs. Rumbold announced the resignation of Jake Lowery as sophomore class sponsor for the 2020-2021 school year.

Mrs. Rumbold announced the retirement of Dorothy Melton, bus driver, effective the end of the 2019-2020 school year.

Mrs. Rumbold announced the retirement of Angela Roark, effective the end of the 2023-2024 school year.

Motion was made by Mrs. Rumbold, seconded by Mr. Steward, to adjourn at 8:07 p.m.  Motion was approved by a 7-0 vote.

Ann Orwig

President






Elizabeth Rumbold
Secretary

APPROVED:  June 15, 2020

